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Dear Parent/Carer, 

We know that many of our families were very disappointed that we had to cancel our Party In The Park on 

Thursday due to the weather warnings in place for the evening. We have put our heads together to see if we can 

arrange something before the end of term which allows the pupils to perform the songs that they have worked so 

hard on. 

We have decided that we will end the Grand Day Out at 2pm on Tuesday 16 July and we will invite parents to 

come to the Junior School to watch the children perform until the end of the school day. 

In order to attend this event you will need to bring along a ticket which we are issuing to every family. If you 

require additional tickets please ask at your school’s office, there is no charge and no limit on tickets, they are 

being given out so that we know that we only have family members and friends attending the event during the 

school day. 

We are aiming to start the performances at 2pm and unlike the usual party in the park, all children will stay in the 

care of the staff at school and participate in the event. You will not be permitted to take your child home until the 

end of the school day, which will be between 3.20pm and 3.30pm. It would not be possible for us to ensure the 

safety of all pupils if some are leaving early. At the end of the performance staff from both schools will dismiss 

their children to parents and carers. Please be patient during this process as we must prioritise the children’s 

safety. 

If you are unable to attend the event, please do not worry, the children will be in the care of adults from school 

throughout the school day and you can either come and pick them up as usual at the end of the day or we can 

hand them over to your chosen after school provider. 

We realise that this new arrangement is at fairly short notice and we know that there will be families who are 

disappointed that they cannot get time off work to attend but we hope that it offers the best option under the 

circumstances. The weather currently looks good for Tuesday so we will keep our fingers crossed. 

This letter and tickets will be issued to each child on Friday. 

 

Kindest Regards,  

Newport Infants and Juniors Combined 
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